 TOWN OF FRANKLIN

MUNICIPAL AFFORDABLE HOUSING TRUST

September 13, 2022
10:00 AM
Meeting Held via ZOOM
Meeting Notes
Members Present: Chris Vericker, Maxine Kinhart, Susan Younis, MaryAnn Bertone, 
Members Not in Attendance: Jamie Hellen
As stated on the agenda, due to the ongoing concerns regarding the COVID-19 virus, the Municipal Affordable Housing Trust will conduct a Remote/Virtual Meeting. In an effort to ensure citizen engagement and comply with open meeting law regulations, citizens will be able to dial into the meeting using the provided phone number, or citizens can participate by using the Zoom link also provided on the agenda. 
Discussion while waiting for members. There was discussion about homelessness in Franklin and the need for intermediate solutions and the lack of services available in Franklin such as a soup kitchen.  Chris V. spoke to Tim Fahey of St. Vincent DePaul in Milford and they provide emergency short term (2-3 nights) solutions. As a Committee, it would be nice to have information to tell people.  Maxine stated that the Senior Center has an Outreach Coordinator that might help with social services.  Susan noted that St. Mary Church through Catholic Charities do a lot of sponsorship in the affordable housing development end.  They may, on a broader scale, have some contacts or resources.  
Judith P. Pfeffer, Christopher Feeley entered meeting.
1.  Approval of Minutes – August 9, 2022 – Motion by Chris F. to Approve minutes, Second by MaryAnn.  Roll Call Vote: Maxine: Yes, Susan: Yes, MaryAnn: Yes, Judith: Yes, Chris F.: Yes, Chris V.: Yes Vote: 6-0-0

2.  Housing Trust Bylaw – Election of Officers

Chris V. opened nominations for Chairman.  Chris F. nominated Chris V. for Chairman. Chris V. accepts nomination. No further nominations.  Roll Call Vote: Maxine: Yes, Susan: Yes, Judith: Yes, MaryAnn: Yes, Chris F.: Yes, Chris V.: Yes Vote: 6-0-0

Chris V. opened nominations for Vice-Chairman. MaryAnn nominates Chris F. for Vice-Chairman. Chris F. accepts nomination. No further nominations. Roll Call Vote: Maxine: Yes, Susan: Yes, Chris F.: Yes, Judith: Yes, MaryAnn: Yes, Chris V.: Yes Vote: 6-0-0
Chris V. opened nominations for Clerk. Chris V. nominates Maxine for Clerk. Maxine accepts nomination. No further nominations. Roll Call Vote: Maxine: Yes, Susan: Yes, MaryAnn: Yes, Judith: Yes, Chris F.: Yes, Chris V.: Yes Vote: 6-0-0
3. Housing Update
5 Mark’s Way – 1st buyer selected fell through, have approved 2nd buyer. There seems to be difficulty getting financing even with submitting mortgage pre-approvals.  Pre-approval letters depend on the entity doing the pre-approval.  On-line mortgage portals tend to have looser due diligence standards than a bank.  When it comes to underwriting, things fall apart.  Pre-qualification letters are only subject to what applicant provides and credit checks may not apply.  We do not accept pre-qualification letters. Maxine always recommends applicants use local banks or MassHousing Partnership for assistance.
Franklin Ridge – Maxine was asked to find out what kind of preference, if any, residents of Eaton Place or Franklin Housing Authority.  There is no preference given to these residents.  The reason is that Franklin Ridge will conduct a lottery for these units.  John Juhl will be seeking to make 70% of the units available for local preference. 70% of 60 units is 42 units. If more applicants apply than there are units available, a wait list will be generated from the lottery.  Eaton Place and Franklin Housing Authority residents can apply to Franklin Ridge.  Process usually starts 6 months prior to occupancy.
Dover Farms – There is a foreclosure pending in Dover Farms.  DHCD Attorney has halted the sale temporarily.  The reason DHCD can stop the sale was that the homeowners obtained an illegal loan.  They did not seek permission from the town or state before taking out a loan and the bank did not do their due diligence.  Technically the loan can be voided, but that never happens.  The bank will come to the table to negotiate.  There is no guarantee that the current home owners will be able to stay in the house, but the house typically would stay in the subsidized housing inventory or if sold at market rate the town would get the difference between the maximum resale price and the market price.  
4.  Future Items
#1. Discuss meeting with other folks to understand the whole housing picture from shelter to intermediate to what we provide which is home ownership.  Could meet with Franklin Food Pantry and the Senior Center,
#2. The trust can purchase a vacant home, but it must be resold to an income and asset qualified household at the maximum resale price according to the terms in the deed rider. Newer deed riders survive foreclosure so we would not lose the unit from our SHI.

Grey Wolf – DHCD has heard nothing from the deceased owner’s daughter nor has Maxine. Mass Health has a lien on the unit and this may be the reason. The family may have no incentive to sell the unit.

Motion by Chris F. to Adjourn. Second by Maxine Roll Call Vote: Maxine: Yes, Susan: Yes, MaryAnn: Yes, Judith: Yes, Chris F.: Yes, Chris V.: Yes Vote: 6-0-0
Meeting Adjourned at 10:38 AM.
Minutes prepared by: Maxine Kinhart
